# St. Boniface (Scipio)



### St. Therese (Richmond)

www.stbonifacesttherese.com

August 22 - 30, 2015

Weddings: Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. Baptisms: Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.

**Counting Team: D** 

Reconciliation: Any time by appointment or Saturdays 3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

#### St. Therese Mass Schedule

Saturday	August 22, 2015	6:00 PM	Mary Ann Taylor - Dorothy Cunningham
Tuesday	August 25, 2015	8:30 AM	Monica Lickteig - Bill and Coleen Hurley
Wednesday	August 26, 2015	10:30 AM	All Living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab
Thursday	August 27, 2015	8:30 AM	Maurice Peters - Frieda Peters and Family
Saturday	August 29, 2015	6:00 PM	Living & Deceased of the John & Anna Poss Family - Don & Nadine Poss

#### **Assignments – 08/29/15**

Lectors:

Dale and Sandra Kueser

**Eucharistic Ministers:** 

Peg and Galen Wichman, Gerard Weber

**Richmond Care Center:** 

Ora Lee O'Brien

Hospitality:

Jim Oestreicher

Church Cleaning: Debbie Kueser, Mary Tooley

### Stewardship

Offertory Collection: 15 August 2015

Regular Collection - \$940.00

(Envelopes - \$635.00 and Plate - \$305.00)

Votives - \$0

Carmelite Missions Collection - \$130.00 Carmelite Formation Program - \$95.00

Initial Envelope Offering - \$3.00 Cemetery Upkeep - \$10.00

#### St. Boniface Mass Schedule

Sunday	August 23, 2015	9:00 AM	Lorene Strobel - Amy Mader
Monday	August 24, 2015	8:30 AM	Conrad Hermreck - The Milliken Family
Wednesday	August 26, 2015	7:00 PM	All Living & Deceased Parishioners - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab
Friday	August 28, 2015	8:30 AM	Jack Sunderland - Roger and Norma Rockers
Sunday	August 30, 2015	9:00 AM	Conrad and Ann Hermreck - Jerry and Ramona Hermreck

#### **Assignments – 08/30/15**

#### **Stewardship**

Lectors:

Dudley Feuerborn, Keith Hermreck

**Eucharistic Ministers:** 

Ora Lee O'Brien, Joan Rockers, Anita Sobba

Servers:

Katie and Nick Lybarger, Karson Hermreck

**Richmond Care Center:** 

Ora Lee O'Brien

Counting Team: Derek Hermreck

Offertory Collection - 16 August 2015

Regular Collection - \$1,513.80

(Envelopes - \$1,225.00 and Plate - \$288.80)

Votives - \$6.00

Carmelite Missions Collection - \$130.00

Cemetery Memorials - Bernice Rockers - \$695.00

## I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts



### Pastor's Notes

**FR. JERRY AWAY** - I will be back by late evening on Tuesday, September 1st. There will be <u>no interruption</u> <u>of Mass times</u> during my absence, and if there are any emergencies, please call the parish number and leave a message. Fr. Dave will check the machine frequently, and will be back in touch with you as soon as he can. For routine matters, however, please simply wait until I return. Thanks for the opportunity to get away for a break, and thanks to Fr. Dave for covering for me! I'll look forward to seeing everyone when I return.

**BAZAAR TIME APPROACHES!** - The St. Boniface Pastoral Council and the Altar Society have already begun the planning for the St. Boniface Bazaar (*October 4th*). One preliminary task is to gather items and donations for the raffle prizes. If you, or your employer or favorite merchant would like to make a donation of money or a prize, please send it or drop it off at the Priory, along with the name of the donor. Thanks for helping out in this important detail of preparation!

**YOUTH RALLY SUCCESS** - Thank you to EVERYONE who helped in any way to make the Youth Rally on August 14th such a resounding success! It was such a pleasure to see and experience the enthusiasm of our faith-filled young people, and the adults who came to join them for this wonderful evening. That would not have been possible if it weren't for the support, involvement, and personal witness of the importance of their faith exhibited by so many. Particular thanks has to go to the Archdiocesan Youth Ministry team, the Carmelite STARS, the Pastoral Council and Altar Societies, and the Knights of Columbus for all of their hard work. A job very well done....and enjoyed by so many. Thanks, and may God bless your generosity!

CCD NEWS - Plans are already well underway for the coming academic year - as well as for our CCD Program. The first evening of CCD classes will be on <a href="Wednesday">Wednesday</a>, September 9th</a> and we will begin class nights in St. Boniface Church at 7:00 PM. There will be a <a href="Teachers">Teachers</a> 'Meeting on Wednesday, September 2nd at 7:00 PM in the Priory Conference Room. All teachers are asked to be at that meeting. If you are enrolling a child in the program for the first time - either as a 1st grade student, or as a student in a later grade or in the high school level - and <a href="mailto:if he or she was NOT Baptized at either St. Therese or St. Boniface">Boniface</a>, we will need a copy of his or her Baptismal Certificate. Please be prepared to bring the certificate in on the first evening, or drop it off at the Priory/Parish Office ahead of time. To contact Peg Mechnig regarding CCD: phone the parish office, or Peg at 785.448.8569 or e-mail at <a href="mailto:pmechnig@hotmail.com">pmechnig@hotmail.com</a>. To contact Kristy regarding the Carmelite <a href="mailto:stay:regarding">stay:regarding the Carmelite</a> <a href="mailto:stay:regarding">stay:regarding the Carmelite</a> <a href="mailto:stay:regarding the Carm



August 22nd <u>The Queenship of Mary</u>

Hail, holy Queen - Mother of Mercy
- our life, our sweetness and our
hope. To you do we cry, poor
banished children of Eve. To you do
we send up our sighs - mourning
and weeping in this valley of tears.
Turn then, most gracious Advocate,
your eyes of mercy toward us. And
after this, our exile, show unto us
the blessed fruit of your womb,
Jesus. O clement, O loving, O sweet
Virgin Mary. Pray for us, O holy
Mother of God - that we may be
made worthy of the promises of
Christ!

Have a blessed week! - Fr. Jerry

**VISION 2015 CONVOCATION** - There will be a convocation on Friday, September 11th, from 9 AM - 3 PM at the Savior Pastoral Center to do this. It is open to parishioners - so if you are interested and able to attend, there is a flyer and registration information posted on the Bulletin Boards at each church. There is no cost, and the day includes Mass and lunch. If there are enough people who would like to go, perhaps we could car-pool!

ARCHDIOCESAN OFFERINGS - the final dates for our region's <u>Marriage Encounter</u> weekends for 2015 are October 2nd - 4th, and November 20th - 22nd. See the flyer on the bulletin boards for information and registration directions; <u>Living in Love Retreat</u> at Sacred Heart Parish - Emporia - Please note that there has been a date change for this retreat! The rescheduled dates are October 10th and 11th. The posters on the Bulletin Boards at both churches reflect this change! - see flyer on the Bulletin Boards; <u>Healing Heart Retreat</u> - next weekend, August 21st - 23rd at Savior Pastoral Center - is for women who have suffered from any type of sexual trauma. Sexual abuse can affect every aspect of life - even one's relationship with God. This retreat offers a safe, loving, and supportive environment where participants can begin to heal spiritually. The cost is \$125.00, and scholarships are available. For more information, see the flyer on the Bulletin Boards or call the Marriage and Family Life Office at 913.647.0329 - Confidentiality is assured!; Coping with Life Alone - is a Beginning Experience grief support program that meets for seven weeks. The program helps those who have lost a love relationship due to death, divorce, or separation move through the experience of grief and loss into a future with renewed hope. The next program will meet on Tuesday evenings from August 18th - September 29th. For additional information or to register, call Angie at 785.220.7773.

**FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY** - our parishes are blessed to have a couple who have been trained as leaders for this dynamic program of financial responsibility based on good, Christian principles. The course meets weekly for nine sessions - and will run from Thursday, September 17th through Thursday, November 12th. The cost of the program is \$100 per family. Registration materials will be out soon - but if interested, leave a message at the Parish Office, or contact Jeanine at 785.448.7737. Consider coming yourself, and pass the word on to family and friends!

**HOME VISITS** - I make home visits and bring Holy Communion to our homebound members on Wednesdays, following the Mass at Richmond Healthcare and my Communion calls at Long Term Care in Garnett. If you know of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me. Let's all keep our elderly, sick and homebound parishioners in our prayers!

PLEASE CONTINUE TO CHECK THE WEBSITE & BULLETIN BOARDS FOR MORE ANNOUNCEMENTS St. Isidore, patron of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!